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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of the Projects Committee
held at 6.30pm on Wednesday 8th February 2023
at the Westway Centre, Caterham on the Hill

Present: Cllrs M Grasso, S Aldous, H Bilton, C Botten (Chair), G Dennis (remotely) 
In attendance: Mr A Parr (Warden) and Mrs H Broughton (Clerk)
It was agreed that in the absence of the Chairperson Cllr Botten Chair the meeting
	PR 23/1
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr V Robinson 


	PR 23/2
	Declarations of interest and dispensation requests

There were no declarations of interest arising from the agenda


	PR 23/3
	Public forum
There were no members of the public present.


	PR 23/4
	Minutes of the previous meeting

It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 8th June 2022 be signed by the Chair as a correct record.


	PR 23/5
	Christmas 
i. Review of Christmas events and arrangements 
Issues were raised with traffic along Whyteleafe Road during the event. The Clerk was concerned that insufficient parish council members were able to be present when events were held on the same evening. 

It was agreed that the Working Group review the Christmas events and that the risk assessment be amended reflect the numbers required for the event to be held. 
ii. It was agreed to recommend that the Cedar Tree lights be replaced at a cost of £7,800 in 2023 and that Ultralite be appointed contractors.

	
	Planters and Hanging Basket

i. It was agreed to have the same hanging baskets and planters as for 2023.
ii. It was agreed to appoint CJS Plants as contractors for hanging baskets and planters, subject to the quotation to be received.  


	PR 23/7
	Possible Future Activities
i. It was agreed to hold the allotment competition in 2023 and that Cllr Bilton be appointed lead councillor for this project. The Tandridge District Council (TDC) Officer would be asked for his view on including the Rosedale allotments and on some areas becoming wildlife habitats. 
ii. It was agreed to have a parish council stand at the Caterham Carnival on 10th 

iii. It was agreed to consider supporting events for the Coronation of King Charles III as they were received. There were concerns regarding parking and traffic management for an event at the Barracks. The Beacon would be lit on Saturday 6th May. The Parish Council would publicise that road closures for street parties should be made by 24th February from Tandridge District Council.  
iv. It was agreed that the Parish Warden and Cllr Dennis research and make a proposal for a community orchard, ring of stones and lottery application to fund them. 
v. It was agreed that the Parish Warden discuss a pond on Westway Common with the TDC Officer and report back. 


	PR 23/8
	Bins

The Parish Warden recommended the following locations for new bins having reviewed all the bins in Caterham. 
· Town End near the co-op
· Near the Coulsdon Road traffic lights x 2  
· Shops Chaldon Road either side of London Road and Coulsdon Road/Homesdale Road. 
It was agreed that the Parish Warden liaise with Tandridge District Council to progress installation of new bins. 

	PR 23/9
	Parish Warden report

There was nothing further to report.



